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Receive a presentation from the Fort Ord Reuse Authority regarding the 2018 Transition Plan Transportation
Study, consider the study, and provide direction to staff.

RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the Fort Ord Committee:
a. Receive a presentation from the Fort Ord Reuse Authority regarding the 2018 Transition Plan Transportation
Study; and
b. Consider the study and provide direction to staff, as appropriate.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:
As identified in the Fort Ord Reuse Authority (FORA) 2018 Transition Plan (FORA Resolution 18-11, Section
2.2.6), FORA in coordination with the Transportation Agency of Monterey County (TAMC) is preparing a
regional traffic modeling analysis to inform the final Fiscal Year 2019-2020 FORA Capital Improvement
Program (CIP). The purpose of the study is to analyze the impacts of possibly not pursuing or constructing the
Gigling Road and Northeast-Southwest Connector Road (formerly referred to as Eastside Parkway) projects
currently identified in the FORA CIP on the Ord Community and inform FORA’s final year CIP.

At the FORA Administrative Committee (FORA AC) meeting on September 4, 2019, FORA staff presented the
draft results of the Transportation Study (Attachments 1 and 2). FORA staff anticipates returning to the FORA
AC at its September 18th meeting for the Committee to consider making a recommendation to the FORA Board.
It is recommended that the Fort Ord Committee receive a report from FORA, consider the study, and provide
direction to staff, as appropriate.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
FORA developed its 2018 Transition Plan to prepare for its legislated dissolution on June 30, 2020, and the
FORA Board will consider the Transportation Study results to determine if modifications to the final year CIP
are warranted prior to dissolution.

FINANCING:
There is no anticipated impact to the County’s General Fund resulting from FORA’s Transportation Study. Of
the two roadways being evaluated, the proposed Northeast-Southwest Connector Road falls within the County’s
jurisdiction. The results of the Transportation Study are anticipated to be used by the FORA Board to
communicate FORA’s final year CIP. As part of implementing the FORA 2018 Transition Plan, the County will
need to determine placing the proposed roadway improvement on the County’s Road Fund Capital
Improvement Program with the County as lead agency, subject to environmental review, discretionary
approvals, need and funding.

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS STRATEGIC INITIATIVES:
The FORA 2018 Transition Plan Transportation Study supports the following Board FY15-16 Strategic
Initiatives for Administration and Infrastructure, promoting the efficient and effective use of funding resources
to conduct a transportation study to determine if current regional and Fort Ord area traffic demands warrant
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further financial and staffing resources.

Check the related Board of Supervisors Strategic Initiatives:
__ Economic Development
X  Administration
__ Health & Human Services
X  Infrastructure
__ Public Safety

Prepared by:   Melanie Beretti, Special Programs Manager (x5285)
Approved by: Carl P. Holm, AICP, Acting RMA Director

Attachments:
Attachment 1 - FORA 2020 Transition Transportation Study Draft (September 3, 2019)
Attachment 2 - FORA 2018 Transition Plan Transportation Study Presentation
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